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77th OREGON LEGISLATIVE ASSEMBLY – 2013 Regular Session MEASURE:  HB 2661 A  

STAFF MEASURE SUMMARY CARRIER:  

House Committee on Judiciary  

 

REVENUE: No revenue impact 

FISCAL:  Fiscal statement issued 

Action:  Do Pass as Amended and Be Printed Engrossed and Be Referred to the Committee on Ways and 

Means by Prior Reference 

Vote:  9 - 0 - 0 

 Yeas: Barton, Cameron, Garrett, Hicks, Krieger, Olson, Tomei, Williamson, Barker 

 Nays: 0 

 Exc.: 0 

Prepared By: Mike Schmidt, Counsel 

Meeting Dates: 3/11, 4/15 

 

WHAT THE MEASURE DOES:  Requires Oregon Criminal Justice Commission (CJC) to study and report on racial, 

ethnic, economic disparities in citizen interaction with police officers and on recruitment and retention of law 

enforcement related institutions by allocating money for a contract with Portland State University. 

 

 

ISSUES DISCUSSED:  

 This study and training program has lost its funding, this would allow that important program to continue in 

conjunction with the CJC  

 

 

EFFECT OF COMMITTEE AMENDMENT: Allows the CJC to enter into a contract with Portland State University 

to continue their research and training on racial profiling.  

 

 

BACKGROUND: In 2001, The Oregon Legislature created the Law Enforcement Contacts Committee (LECC) with 

Senate Bill 415.  The bill appropriated $300,000 to the CJC to use to collect data and report on findings related to 

overrepresentation of ethnic minorities involved in traffic stops and other contacts with law enforcement.  In 2007, the 

legislature shifted responsibility for the LECC to Portland State University (PSU) with House Bill 2102. The 

Department of Transportation provided a federal grant to allow PSU to analyze traffic stops in context of race, color 

and national origin of the person stopped. Those funds are no longer available. House Bill 2661 A allows 

PSU’s Criminal Justice Research Institute to build on the work it has already done by evaluating stops, arrests, and 

use of force in the context of race and ethnicity in Oregon.  PSU now partners with the Department of Public Safety 

Standards and Training and the Simon Wisenthal Center to offer in service training to understand and avoid bias in 

policing.  This work can be done in conjunction with the LECC’s current work. The LECC is chaired by Chief Justice 

Paul DeMuniz. 
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